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Chris Putman Wins the 2008 WAC Excellence Award


	Chris Putman, a journalism instructor in Communication Arts, is the 2008 winner of the Writing Across the Curriculum Excellence Award.  The award was established in 2002 with the help and funding of ORU alumna Phyllis Shelton Pomakoy; it recognizes a member of the ORU faculty who has displayed excellence in his or her use of writing in the classroom.


Putman teaches Fundamentals of Mass Media, Newswriting I, Writing for Mass Communications, Advertising Layout & Design and Publication Workshop.  It is through the Publication Workshop class that she provides a venue for her students to interview and write profiles on ORU alumni who have successfully gone into every person’s world.  Students have interviewed moviemakers, authors, actors, TV news anchors and reporters, an executive producer of CNN and ESPN shows, a recording industry executive, a political communications director, a music video maker, a fashion model, and a missionary.  Those student-generated feature stories provide the content for the Communication Arts department alumni magazine, The Communique.  Under Putman’s direction the magazine has won “Best in State,” “All-Oklahoman” and “Highest Honors in the Judge’s Critique” in the Oklahoma Interscholastic Press Association’s statewide competition.  It has also won a Public Relations Student Society of America Zenith Award.  More recently the magazine has been adopted by the ORU Admissions Office as a recruiting tool for the University, and thousands of copies are placed in the hands of prospective students.


Putman states, “I feel it is my call not only to teach students the principles of writing for print, but also to provide them an opportunity to apply their skill in a real-world setting.  They have to work through interviewing challenges, editing struggles, and frustrating rewrites just like any other writer on the job.  The result, however, is that their work is published in an award-winning magazine that is distributed to thousands of alumni throughout the U.S. and Canada.  When they graduate and begin the job search process, having been published is a feather in their cap.  The reward for the student is the opportunity to encourage alumni and to inspire readers.  The true reward for me is to facilitate that opportunity.”


The Writing Across the Curriculum Committee is pleased to recognize Chris Putman’s commitment to developing students’ skills through writing and her dedication to fulfilling ORU’s mission through exceptional pedagogy.





Turnitin.com Can Help Deter and Detect Plagiarism 


	Oral Roberts University professors now have access to Turnitin.com, a powerful tool for plagiarism prevention.  Students can create their own accounts using the username and password given to them by their professors.  They can then upload their own papers to the site.  Turnitin.com analyzes uploaded papers, checking them against thousands of resources, including books,


journal publications, and millions of past student papers, and creates an “originality


report.”  This report highlights potentially plagiarized passages and even lists the


sources of these passages. 


The Turnitin.com user instructions for both faculty and students are 


available at the Faculty Resources page, found at www.faculty.oru.edu. 
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Writing-to-Learn Assignments Help Students Master Difficult Concepts 


	“Writing to learn” describes a specific kind of writing assignment which is tailored to promote understanding for students in all disciplines.  Writing-to-learn assignments differ from traditional, formal writing in that their purpose is not expressly to teach students to write, but to use writing to foster interactive learning, critical reflection, and to create an open, communicative classroom environment.  With these assignments, active discussion goes hand in hand with short, often informal writing projects.  In the end, students not only learn to work through and clarify their own thoughts on a subject, but also become more comfortable with the written word.


	Art Young, author of Teaching Writing Across the Curriculum shares how he and Dan McAuliff, an electrical engineering professor at Clemson collaborated to create a writing-to-learn assignment with two goals in mind.  McAuliff wanted to avoid adding lengthy, graded writing assignments to the course, but saw the need for students to write “as a way of developing a basic understanding of electrical circuits.”  Second, McAuliff wanted to use writing to help students “overcome the fear and anxiety that many exhibited because of the unfamiliar course material.”


The result of their collaboration was a writing-to-learn assignment, asking students to write a short note four times during the semester summarizing the concept being covered and identifying where they had questions or struggled to understand.  It had to be 200 words long and submitted in duplicate, one copy for a fellow student and one copy for the instructor.  The peer would respond to the note with a letter of his or her own.  Terry, one student, submitted the following note to a classmate:


1/30 Bill,


The most difficult thing I find about DC circuit analysis is keeping up with the sign conventions. I find the sign convention can be confusing because it treats a voltage drop as a positive quantity in the direction of current flow. After all, when one considers a drop one usually thinks of a negative quantity. The voltage source provides a voltage rise, yet, using the established sign convention a voltage source must be considered as a negative drop and hence a negative quantity. Terry 


This student was able to express his questions about a difficult electrical concept in writing.  The writing served as a catalyst for learning for both the author and the peer responder.


McAuliff reads both the original notes and the student responses; from them, he learns where the students are struggling.  He then addresses these topics further in class rather than respond to each one individually.  The notes are graded merely for completion.  


Such assignments can be developed and used in any disciplinary area.  The translation of abstract concepts or formulas to students’ own language can help them to clarify and improve their grasp of a subject that may be difficult for them, and it can improve their classmates’ understanding as well (Young 21-24).


Adapted from Art Young’s book Teaching Writing Across the Curriculum. 4th ed. Saddle River: Pearson/Prentice Hall, 2006.





Don’t Forget—ORU WAC Website Provides Resources Online!


	Writing Across the Curriculum resources are available online. The WAC site can be accessed through the faculty homepage at www.faculty.oru.edu.  The link appears in the left pane of the Faculty Resources page and includes links to useful websites, WAC Committee 


contact information, PowerPoints from faculty development workshops, and past


and current issues of the WAC newsletters. The PowerPoints contain helpful


information on assignment and rubric design, plagiarism, the Tutoring


Center, and teaching students to write within their disciplines. Check it out!
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